#### PRIDE AND CELEBRATIONS

# MAY 23, 2018

Joanne McAndrew called The Tuckerton Pride and Celebration Committee meeting to order on Wednesday, MAY 23 2018 at 7:00 p.m. at the Tuckerton Borough Hall.

<u>OPEN PUBLIC MEETINGS ACT STATEMENT</u>: "Provisions of the Open Public Meetings Act have been complied with as notice was published to the Beacon and the Asbury Park Press, stating the time, date and place of this meeting."

# The following members of the Tuckerton Pride & Celebrations Committee were in attendance:

Joanne McAndrew, Mike Santo, Doris Mathisen, Bernie Gaffney

Brian Martin, Brooke Salvanto, and Ryan McAndrew are absent this evening.

Chairperson, Joanne McAndrew Flag salute

#### **APPROVAL OF MINUTES:**

Doris Mathisen made a motion, second Mike Santo that the meeting minutes for APRIL, 2018 be approved. It was so moved by the unanimous consent of the Pride & Celebration Committee at 7:10 PM.

# **RECORDING OF IN-KIND HOURS:**

The Pride & Celebration Committee recognizes their members' donation of time and knowledge of studies and research along with attendance of monthly meetings and available workshops /seminars. The following is for the month of APRIL 2018.

Joanne McAndrew	50.0	Doris Mathisen	12.0
Brooke Salvanto		Bernie Gaffney	12.0
Mike Santo	10.0	Brian Martin	10.0
Ryan McAndrew	10.0		

# **OLD BUSINESS:**

Chairperson, Joanne McAndrew reviewed the Arbor Day Event, tribute to the memory of Chris Chiaro, his many years of service on the Pride and Celebrations Committee and dedication to the Borough of Tuckerton. There was an exceptional turnout, the CHiaro Family was very grateful.

Joanne related that the children's participation for the annual event was held at the Borough Hall following the plaque dedication. This was well received and enjoyed by all who participated and their families and friends.

### **NEW BUSINESS:**

The summertime concert schedule has been set and is final. The information has been forwarded to our webmaster for posting on the Borough's web site. A discussion for suggesting the concerts be held at the ball field in the future, was discussed.

A discussion for a community wide yard sale followed. Bernie Gaffney suggested they attain a list of residents, names and addresses, and post to the facebook web site for advertising. would like to suggest holding concerts at the ball field in the future.

# **MEMBERS FORUM:**

Our next Pride and Celebrations meeting will be on Wednesday, June 20, 2018, at 7:00 PM. This change will be posted according to the Open Public Meetings act.

# **PUBLIC FORUM**:

none

#### **INVOICE:**

Doris Mathisen moved, seconded by Mike Santo to approve the invoice of \$75 to Susan Maguire for secretarial services for the month of MAY 2018. It was so moved by the unanimous consent of Pride and Celebrations members.

### ADJOURNMENT:

Doris Mathisen moved, second by Mike Santo, that the meeting be adjourned. The motion was unanimously approved at 7:25 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Susan Maguire, Secretary Pride & Celebrations Committee